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Mr President,

Sweden wishes to welcome the distinguished delegation and express our thanks for its presentation.
Sweden recommends to the Transitional Government of National Unity of South Sudan:

1)to take all necessary measures to ensure that civil society organisations, human rights defenders and journalists are able to carry out their legitimate activities without legal or administrative obstruction, or fear or threat of reprisals,
2)to take all necessary measures to safeguard the full enjoyment of human rights by women and girls, including by promptly and independently investigating all allegations of sexual and gender-based violence and bringing perpetrators of such crimes to justice, in accordance with international standards,

3)to guarantee immediate and unhindered humanitarian access to all populations in need throughout the country, and ensure the protection of the civilian population, including persons in vulnerable situations,
4)to accede to the Rome Statute of the ICC and to accede to the APIC.

Over the past year, South Sudan has adopted more restrictive legislation governing Civil Society Organisations (CSOs) and activists have faced growing threats. Sexual and gender-based violence has been used as a weapon of war in the conflict that started in December 2013. Several recent reports, including by the Africa Union Commission of Inquiry on South Sudan (AUCISS), have documented harrowing examples of violence against women and girls. South Sudan acceded to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW) in 2015 and adopted a National Action Plans for the implementation of UNSCR 1325 in 2016. However, these measures have so far yielded few results.

The conflict in South Sudan has taken a heavy toll on the civilian population. Out of a population of 12 million, more than half will need humanitarian assistance in 2016, and over 1.1 million have fled to neighbouring countries. Various organisations, including the Africa Union Commission of Inquiry on South Sudan (AUCISS), have documented horrific crimes against civilians, committed by both the government and the opposition. At the same time, humanitarian organisations in South Sudan continue to face severe restrictions on their operations. Government regulations, economic extortion and insecurity hinder humanitarian workers and supplies from reaching populations in need.
South Sudan has yet to sign or ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC). It has also not signed or ratified the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC). 

Thank you, Mr. President
